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Global reporting format (GRF) implementation on aerodromes workshop 

 
 

 

 
This activity aimed to increase capability of project beneficiaries for transposition and implementation 
of GRF.  Presentations were delivered by EU NAA and aerodrome operators speakers from Schiphol 
airport, Avinor Group and Zadar airport on: 
- Applicable regulation and NAA GPR Implementation plan  
- NAA implementation aspects:  oversight, applicable procedures and training for inspectors  
- Aerodrome operator practical implementation perspective and best practices (management of change:  
assessments methodology and accuracy, equipment in use, procedures affected,  experience and 
training of staff, liaison with involved stakeholders, changes to METAR Format,  AIP changes, etc.) 
The activity was implemented  from 1 to 2 October 2020. 
In total 32 participants from 7 project beneficiary National Aviation Authorities and several aerodrome 
operators in the region attended the workshop.  
 
 
 

 


